
MEMORANDUM 

 

To: Lycoming Law Association  

From: John M. Humphrey, Esquire 

Date: Wednesday, January 04, 2012 

Re: Malcolm Muir Documentary Project  

CC:  

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 With the death of Jude Muir in July 2011, numerous portions of the 

documentary required changes, and additional videotaping was required.  

Unfortunately, our videographer was a victim of the flooding this past year 

and, while the work which he had done to date and the assembled 

documents were not affected, the disruption of his business has caused 

another delay.  I am “officially” retired as of January 1, 2012, but will be 

working with the videographer during the next several months in an attempt 

to complete this project.   

 

JMH/srb 

 

 

 

  


